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TOWN OF OLD SAYBROOK


Architectural Review Board 
	Elizabeth Swenson, Chairman

Bette Del Giorno, Secretary

Jonathon Gibbs

	
	
302 Main Street ( Old Saybrook, Connecticut 06475-1741


Telephone (860) 395-3131 ( FAX (860) 395-3125
MINUTES

Regular Meeting

Monday, September 27, 2004 at 7:30 p.m.

Middle School Teachers Lounge

60 Sheffield Street


	Kingman Snow

Frank Vinciguerra

Guy Pendleton

David Wight




I.
CALL TO ORDER Chairman, Elizabeth Swenson, called the regular meeting to order at 7:36pm.

II.
ROLL CALL


Attendant Members






Elizabeth Swenson, Chairman


Bette Del Giorno, Secretary


Jonathon Gibbs 

Kingman Snow


Frank Vinciguerra


Guy Pendleton



Attendant Staff


Christine Nelson, Town Planner


Carrie Levesque, Board Clerk

III. REVIEWS

A.
APPLICATION FOR CERTIFICATE OF ZONING COMPLIANCE

Sign- 121-125 Main Street,(Pilates on Main) Map 37, Lot 16, B-1 District

Applicant/Agent:  Kristin Hilal

Ms. Hilal was present to discuss her proposed sign.

Ms. Hilal stated that the sign would be the same colors as the other existing signs and would measure at 12” x 31.5” to match the size of the existing Cartier Optical sign.

MOTION to recommend approval of the sign for Pilates on Main as submitted

MOVED by Bette Del Giorno

SECONDED by Frank Vinciguerra

DISCUSSION: Ms. Swenson stated that she was concerned that the sign did not meet the coverage requirements, as the Zoning Enforcement Officer had not previously approved it. Mr. Wight stated that Ms. Hilal would need to meet with Enforcement Officer, Christina Costa, before installing the sign.

APPROVED by E. Swenson, D. Wight, B. Del Giorno, J. Gibbs, K. Snow, F. Vinciguerra, G Pendleton


B.
APPLICATION FOR CERTIFICATE OF ZONING COMPLIANCE



Site Plan- 210 Boston Post Road, Map 44, Lot 24-1, B-3 District



Proposal for construction of 1800 sft. building to be used as a daycare center



Applicant: Mark and Allison McCarthy

Agent: John Matthews



Mr. Matthews was present to represent the applicant.

Mr. Matthews discussed the proposal for the new daycare center. He stated that a variance required that there be two separate buildings for the center. Mr. Matthews distributed pictures of the site and stated that the view from the Post Road would be minimal due to the foliage. He further stated that the trees and vegetation on the property were mature and would remain on site. 

Mr. Matthews reviewed the proposal for the architectural of the building, which included tan siding with white trim, clustered windows and a 5’ fence and evergreen plantings surrounding the play area. He noted that a walkway would be installed to the center of the building.

Mr. Matthews discussed the lighting plan which included all lighting to be down lit and with evening lights not to exceed 175 watts.

Mr. Matthews reviewed the landscape plan consisting of a flagpole and shrubbery to include red maples, azaleas, arborvitaes, and evergreens.

Board members discussed the proposed fencing. Mr. Pendleton stated that the posts should be pressure treated but not the whole fence. Mr. Gibbs stated that he would like to see more articulation of the fence to include the play area more defined and more transparency.

MOTION to recommend approval with the condition that the lighting not exceed 175 watts and the applicant will return with a more detailed fencing plan.

MOVED by Kingman Snow

SECONDED by Frank Vinciguerra

APPROVED by E. Swenson, D. Wight, B. Del Giorno, J. Gibbs, K. Snow, F. Vinciguerra, G Pendleton

C. APPLICATION FOR CERTIFICATE OF ZONING COMPLIANCE

Municipal-Rte. 154 and Old Boston Post Road

Applicant/Agent: Bill Peace

Selectman, Bill Peace, was present to discuss the recreation of the old town pump. Selectman Peace distributed various pictures of the pump throughout the years and discussed the history of it as well. He reviewed the proposed plan, which included using 6 x 6 cedar posts with tarred ends and wood shingles. He further stated that he would like to use a piece of granite for the plaque to be placed on the front of the pump. Ms. Swenson suggested contacting the Historical Society to find out what their ideas might be.

Mr. Gibbs stated that he would like to see a more detailed landscaping plan for the surrounding area.

MOTION to recommend approval of the pump/structure design as presented

MOVED by David Wight
SECONDED by Bette Del Giorno

APPROVED by E. Swenson, D. Wight, B. Del Giorno, J. Gibbs, K. Snow, F. Vinciguerra, G Pendleton

D. APPLICATION FOR CERTIFICATE OF ZONING COMPLIANCE

Sign/Site Plan- 124 Boston Post Road, Map, Lot, District

Applicant: Everett O’Connor

Agent: Mike Abel

Mr. O’Connor was present. He stated that the proposed use would be for an insurance agency with an addition to the existing structure of 700 sft. and that the design would be in keeping with the residential character of the neighborhood. The proposal is for 13 parking spaces (to meet the zoning requirements), a driveway of crushed stone and landscaped lighting on the ground only. Ms. Swenson stated that she would like to see the driveway scaled down. Ms. Nelson stated that the driveway could only be scaled down if it were made into a “one way”.  Mr. Pendleton suggested installing an apron at the head of the driveway to avoid potholes forming.

MOTION to recommend approval for the architectural design and parking with the condition that the applicant returns with a landscape plan and detailed lighting fixtures.

MOVED by Frank Vinciguerra

SECONDED by Kingman Snow

APPROVED by E. Swenson, D. Wight, B. Del Giorno, J. Gibbs, K. Snow, F. Vinciguerra, G Pendleton

Mike Abel was present to discuss the proposed sign. He stated that the sign would be made from carved foam with gold letters and a Kelly green background, iron brackets on the side attached to cedar posts, and  “armed”  lighting to shine down lights on the sign.

A discussion ensued regarding the placement of the sign. Mr. Abel stated that the sign would be 10’ back from the road. Board members informed Mr. Abel that the road was state owned and he would need to seek approval from the state for placement of the sign.

MOTION to recommend approval of the sign with a maximum of 50-watt bulbs to be used and the approval not to include placement or height of the sign

MOVED by Frank Vinciguerra

SECONDED by Bette Del Giorno

APPROVED by E. Swenson, D. Wight, B. Del Giorno, J. Gibbs, K. Snow, F. Vinciguerra, G Pendleton

E. APPLICATION FOR CERTIFICATE OF ZONING COMPLIANCE

Sign-107 Main Street, (Fleet Bank to Bank of America), Map 37, Lot 18, B-1

Applicant/Agent: John Morrison for CT Sign

Applicant was not present therefore no business was discussed.

IV.            OLD BUSINESS: 
1. Kingman Snow and Guy Pendleton’s terms were renewed.

2. The Rockfall Symposium will take place in October for interested members who would like to attend.

V.

NEW BUSINESS:



VI.

MINUTES:


MOTION to approve the minutes from9/13/04

MOVED by Bette Del Giorno

SECONDED by guy Pendleton

APPROVED by E. Swenson, D. Wight, B. Del Giorno, J. Gibbs, K. Snow, F. Vinciguerra, G   Pendleton



VII.
REPORTS

VIII.
CORRESPONDENCE

XI. ADJOURNMENT
MOTION to adjourn the meeting at 10:13 pm

MOVED Bette del Giorno

SECONDED by Kingman Snow

APPROVED by E. Swenson, D. Wight, B. Del Giorno, J. Gibbs, K. Snow, G Pendleton
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